
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Ohio Department of Aging will conduct a hearing in accordance 
with Chapter 119. of the Revised Code to obtain comment concerning the Department’s 
proposed amendment of rules 173-11-03 (Application process) and 173-11-06 (Reversionary 
interest) of the Administrative Code.  These rules apply to the Department’s development of 
multipurpose senior centers in accordance with section 173.11 and 173.12 of the Revised Code. 
These rules are being proposed for amendment as part of the five-year rule review requirements 
outlined in section 119.032 of the Revised Code.  
 
Both rules are being amended to correct their grammar.  In rule 173-11-03, the first sentence of 
Division (B) is being amended from “After receiving … within their respective PSAs” to “After 
receiving … its respective PSA.”   In rule 173-11-06, the first sentence of Division (B), is being 
amended from “Each AAA shall verify … within their respective PSAs.” to “Each AAA shall 
verify … within its respective PSA.”   
 
The hearing to which this notice applies will be conducted on Thursday, November 18, 2004, in 
Conference Room A of the Department’s offices at 50 W. Broad Street, 9th floor, Columbus, 
Ohio, 43215.  The hearing will begin at 10:00 a.m. and will continue until all parties in 
attendance at that time have had an opportunity to provide comment.  Written comments to the 
proposed actions may be mailed or faxed to the Department (FAX:614-466-5741) on or before 
the date of the hearing.  All requests for copies of the proposed rule revision and adoption, as 
well as any written comments, should be directed to the attention of Mike Laubert (614-466-
1055, Mlaubert@age.state.oh.us) at the Ohio Department of Aging. 
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